
 

 

24 May 2021 

 

President Ross 

Fair Work Commission 

11 Exhibition Street 

Melbourne VIC 3000 

 

Via email: amod@fwc.gov.au  

 

Dear President, 

Casual terms award review 2021 

The ANMF makes this submission in response to the Statement and Directions 

issued on 23 April 2021.1 

Concerning question 3 of the Discussion Paper2 published by the Commission 

on Monday 19 April 2021, the casual definition with respect to the Nurses 

Award 2010 found in Attachment 13 is correct. 

The ANMF also notes that the definition in the Nurses Award 2010 is replicated 

in the draft Nurses Award 2020 which is currently in the process of being 

finalised under the 4 yearly review of modern awards.4  

In response to all other questions in the Discussion Paper, the ANMF supports 

the detailed submission of the Australian Council of Trade Unions. 

Yours faithfully,  

Daniel Crute 

Federal Industrial Officer 

 

 
1 [2021] FWCFB 2222 
2 Discussion paper: Interaction between modern awards and the casual amendments 
to the Fair Work Act 2009 
3 Discussion paper: Attachment 1 – Modern award casual definitions 
4 AM2019/17; AM2014/207 
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